
ONE SMALL SPIKE! 
One small steel spike in the ground by our builders and one prayed 

through step of faith by the BBC church fellowship.  

Its mid-week in mid-November and a small van                                         

arrives in York Road with two technicians and some                                             

sophisticated surveying equipment. Their mission is                                       

to precisely pinpoint the front left corner of the new                             

phase two worship hall.  

Using previous key location points that were installed                               

during the erection of phase one and measuring off                             

using digital theodolites they drove a series of hardened                          

steel pins into the side path. These markers are very easily camouflaged 

amongst the paving blocks so they are highlighted by pink fluorescent spray 

painted circles – all ready for January!                                         

Why was this done in November? The reason is that the builders need to 

establish with total accuracy the line of the side wall for the new worship 

hall in relation to the retaining wall of the side access road.  This gives them 

an idea of the space they have for the groundworks they will carry out. 

Now lots of plans and procedures are underway ready for the builders to 

take over the site on Monday January the 13th and the asbestos survey 

stage will commence. The demolition notice has been sent to BCP Council.  
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